BPRO SNAP Committee Minutes

Meeting date:  06/12/18 – Henrico Room at CRO
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TOPIC:

                              DISCUSSION:
	Minutes  
	· Last minutes were from 3/13/18 meeting, no changes to the minutes were presented.  Minutes are posted to the BPRO Website at http://www.mybpro.org/committee-reports.html 
· Copy of today’s minutes will again be posted on BPRO website within 30 days from meeting. 


	Roll call, Video and Tele connect options
	· Video:  Video and tele connect worked, with Fairfax and Dinwiddie in participation via video.    

· In attendance (25 members):  Henrico-3, Hanover-1, York-2, Hopewell-1, King William-2, Chesterfield-1, Prince Edward-4, Goochland-1, Norfolk-1, Greensville-1, Frederick-2, Southampton-2, Fluvanna-4.  
· Facilitator:  Rick Waugh, Committee Chair

· Guest:  Kristey Mayer, Home Office


	DMIS
Presentation by Kristey Mayer, VDSS Business Operations Specialist.
	DMIS & Image Now:  Presentation and Q&A on items related to DMIS.
· Transfer ins:  Agencies must upload all documents to DMIS prior to transfer, but new localities cannot refuse transfer ins if documents were not uploaded to DMIS by the prior agency.  New locality must request documents if missing from DMIS.  
· DMIS workgroup:  Met on 6/21/18 and discussed Image Now issues as well as items related to DMIS within VaCMS.  This group reviews procedures and issues to have provide dialogue between State and localities on what needs improved.
· Image Now:  Step by step and troubleshooting documents to be provided with these minutes to assist with failed documents and other errors.
· Date Stamp field: Discussion that QC reads the scanned date into DMIS, not the actual date the agency received documents related to processing.
· Retention of documents:  Many questions outstanding on exactly how far back items needs scanned to DMIS (ie:  original appl, vs. only prior 3 yrs).
· Tickets:  Submit a VCCC ticket and copy sas@dss.virginin.gov if documents are lost by QA or after scanning.
· What can clients view in Commonhelp:  Only those documents that the client uploads into Commonhelp.  This limits the worry that clients could possibly see documents of client IDs that were previously on the case history.
· Batch overnight uploads:  There is no immediate fix to have certain documents populated to client IDs during batch as most batch agencies identifies their documents under a case number (not client ID).
· Subtypes:  Looking into limiting the number of documents under “Miscellaneous” exploring more subtypes that documents may be able to fit into.
· DMV searches:  DMV inquires are no longer to be printed and filed/scanned in the record.  All other searches such as SOLQ, VEC, APECS, e-DRS or WORK# may be kept in the file.
· Procedures in progress:  

· Image correction, indexing, cleaning the scanner, tips/techniques and best practices.


	Duplicate Client ID Workgroup

	· Meetings:  Rick Waugh reported on the Duplicate Client ID workgroup facilitated by Jeanne Rock of VDSS met on 6/4/18.  Next meeting is 6/19/18.  Purpose of the workgroup is to discuss reasons why duplicate IDs are created and develop ways to prevent.
· Phase I
· Workers without SAMS clearance will not be able to file clear

· If SPIDeR is down, VaCMS will prevent anyone from file clearing.

· If a 

· About 11,0000 orphan client IDs not connected to T# or case# were auto deleted.  

· Creation of a real time batch job when the trashcan icon is used in AR/AS and MWS.   This batch job runs every minute when the trashcan icon is clicked.   This will remove the Client ID in VaCMS and SPIDeR when trashcan has been selected for that individual Client ID.

· Phase II

· Looking at ways to change demographic info without having to go directly into the linked open or closed case.  How will this affect EBT and EPPIC.
· Case Name change to be implemented, but the group is tasked with how to implement properly.

· Developing ways for VaCMS to identify alias

· Ways to improve Self Direct file clearance or to have Self Direct stop file clearing when it is about to create a new client ID.  

· Phase III
· Developing protocol on how to merge/link duplicate client IDs with the original one.


	Federal Overpayment Integrity ME review – Claims

Regarding records that were requested from localities.
	· Record requested:  Per consultants, Rick Waugh learned that the State needs the entire record possibly back 3 years.  
· QC Drop:  Shared with committee that this tab from the record request spreadsheet means that QC originally picked the record for review, but then dropped that record from the list to be reviewed – agencies did not need to send those records to the State.


	Other Items
	· Farm Bill:  Bill still outstanding, yet to be passed.
· ABAWD tracking may be changed to monthly tracking if the bill is passed.  Committee is concerned that smaller localities may not have access to available ET resources, no matter the dollars that may be boosted for the ET program.
· DCSE cooperation may be required for SNAP recipients.  
· Details of potential impact were outlined in an independent piece written here…
https://www.cbpp.org/sites/default/files/atoms/files/5-15-18fa.pdf
· Transmittal #22:  Effective 5/1/18
· VaCAP amounts changed to $140 & $66

· Exempt ABAWD additions:  Dinwiddie & Highland

· Bilingual requirements:  Committee discussed the fact that limited resources are provided by the State for bilingual services, as well as limited ability to ensure forms are printed with the preferred language.  Forms in FUSION are not updated with the up to date versions, and many forms only have English or Spanish.  This is also a huge problem with VaCMS as many localities are trying to use online translation services, but not all localities are using the same online services making dialects and issues with consistent translations.  

· If having trouble contacting other States regarding benefits, contact Nikki Cox, as she may have some additional contacts for those States.

· QC:  Joni Hicks and Nikki Cox have been in discussions regarding results of QC readings since localities cannot dispute with QC results after reading.  Results are sent to the Feds.

· Interim Report negative action issues being fixed in the next release.

· Medicaid Expansion:  General discussion made regarding impact on localities, as well as need to hire staff, supervisors, trainers several months ahead as it can take months to years to get staff fully trained in Medicaid.  Workers cannot simply be trained in Expansion covered groups, but will need to learn how to process for all Medicaid covered groups and have the same general knowledge of Medicaid as any worker.  The Committee also inquired about how the State will implement the processing of renewals that many may all be due near the same timeframe one year after Expansion implementation.  
· Computer Refresh:  Deanna Bennett of the committee discussed issues with computer refresh cautioned localities and how the refresh process has impacted their work as many of the websites and accesses that were impacted during the middle of the refresh.


	Discussion of other SNAP Committee initiatives
	· AppTrack improvements:  VaCMS release made fixes to AppTrack.  When asking the committee if these fixes helped with producing unwanted Compliance “N” cases from being populated, the members all indicated that they have not seen a difference.  Many agencies are still having to change more than 80% of the “N” cases to “Y” by the 15th of the following month.
· ABD minimum allotment increases:  Nikki Cox is currently working on the Elderly Simplified Application Project and is reviewing with other States on their processes.  Committee is requesting follow up.
· Reviewing how NOEs are written:  More focus put on the interview date on the NOEs then before.  Sample of State proposed form was sent around the Committee to review.  Committee agreed with many of the proposed changes.  Plans are for this form to be implemented this summer.
· Correct Change Report form being loaded into VaCMS:  Expected to take place July 1, 2018.

· Future Social networking to improve access for SNAP:  Mobile app for Commonhelp may be coming soon and is in talks at this time.
· Urging certain enhancements as priority in VaCMS:  DES is currently working on change requests and defects.  
· Online VRs coming soon.  However issues remain with Asset VRs, so committee is concerned about how reliable Online VRs will be.
· VaCMS soon to be saving SPIDeR searches in real time.  Not sure of which searches will be saved, and which workers will still have to print.  

· AppMetric report was reported to be going away in favor of the Data Warehouse “Application Program Weekly Detail Listing”.  However Tom Little of York and Rick Waugh of Henrico discovered major inaccuracies of this DW report and advised that the Metric report remina until the inaccuracies are fixed.

·  Still waiting on the approved Change/Renewal inbox report that the State approved to be put in DW.



	Next Meeting and suggested guests
	· Informed Committee of the upcoming VaCMS User Group meeting at the Tuckahoe Library on 7/12/18.  

· Next SNAP Committee meeting is 9/11/18 at the CRO in the Richmond Room at 10:00am.  Video and Tele conferencing will be available to those that are unable to personally attend.
· Upcoming SNAP and TANF Committee meetings dates.
· SNAP:  9/11, 12/11 (12/11 will be a joint meeting with TANF Committee)
· TANF:  9/5,   12/11 (12/11 will be a joint meeting with SNAP Committee)
· Confirmation with Tonia Alexander (TANF Committee Chair) is made to have a SNAP/TANF combined committee meeting on 12/11/18.  BPRO officers approved meeting.  Details will be provided at a later date.



